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District Mission Statement 

The Berryessa Union School District provides all students the skills to become 

lifelong learners and successful 21st century global citizens. 
 

 

Principal’s Message 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

Happy December!  This is often a very busy time 
of the year.  Many of us get wrapped up in the 
hustle and bustle of the season.  It’s a time to 
spend with loved ones and friends.  These next 
three weeks will fly by quickly and before you 
know it, the winter holidays will be here.  I’d like 
to thank all of you who came to Parent/Teacher 
conferences.  Education at Laneview is a 
partnership and you are part of the education 
equation.  Parents plus teachers equals positive 
and successful learning experiences for 
students.   
 

December is a time to give… 
 

This month, we will be sponsoring the Second 
Harvest Food Drive.  During this holiday season, 
please consider giving to those in need. 
 

Give the gift of READING…  When it comes to gift 
giving, why not give a youngster a gift for life, the 
gift of reading.   
 

The gift of TIME… Often this time of year can be 
hectic and constantly on the go.  Take time to talk to 
your children everyday about how their school day 
was.  Instead of asking them “How was school 
today?’’, ask them to tell you what they learned or 
did in class that day.  It will definitely lead to a 
longer, productive conversation.  Additionally, take 
time to read with your child.  Having them read 
aloud with you, helps build their fluency and you, 
asking who, what, where, when, why and how 
questions, helps build their comprehension. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On behalf of the Laneview staff, I would like to thank 
all of you for your constant support and partnership.  
Together, we make a difference!   I wish all of you a 
safe, happy and peaceful holiday. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carol Mar 
 
REQUIRED SCREEN TIME! 
 

Did you know that your child has homework on the 
computer every week?  We have two computer 
based programs that ALL teachers use for building 
math and reading skills.  Teachers assign regular 
homework using these two sites.  Both of these 
programs can be done on a computer or tablet/Ipad. 
 

ST Math (JiJi) Homework Link  
http://web.stmath.com/ 
JiJi the Penquin travels around the world based on 
the percentage of all of the students average 
progress.  Last year, schoolwide we ended in June at 
60% average progress and we left JiJi in Brazil.  So far 
we are a little over 20% in average progress.  Our 
goal is 100% progress by June so that we can get JiJi 
home to Argentina. JiJi is in Las Vegas now.  At 30%, 
we can bring JiJi to Cozumel. 
  
RAZ – KIDS Link 
https://www.kidsa-z.com/main/Login 
 

Please help and support your child to stay on top of 
this component of homework. 
 

 
It is the policy of the Berryessa Union School district not to discriminate on 

the basis of sex, religion, race, national origin, or handicapping condition in 

its education programs and activities, or in the recruitment and employment 

of personnel 

 

 

http://web.stmath.com/
https://www.kidsa-z.com/main/Login


 

 

Traffic / Safety Patrol 
Did you know that we have had some driving accidents 

around the school?  We have also had several near misses 

of children and adults or cars getting hit. We do not want 

anyone getting hurt.   

Please obey the following traffic and pedestrian guidelines 

1. When the student safety patrol members are in the 

crosswalk, please stop your vehicle. 

2. Parents and students, please do not run or walk 

through cars in the parking lot.  

3. Please respect our neighbors by not parking in or 

blocking their driveways. 

4. Please do not leave unattended young children in 

cars. 

5. Always buckle up your children and yourselves.  

It’s the law. 

6. Always pick up and drop off students curb side 

only. 
7. The side staff parking lot is closed to pick up and 

drop off.   

8. NO U-TURNS IN THE MIDDLE OF THE 

STREET AT ANY TIME. 

9. Drive safely around the school.  It’s our kids.   

 

The Second Harvest Food Bank donation drive 

will be from December 5th to 9th.  Laneview’s 

goal is for every student to donate 2 

nonperishable food items and each adult to 

donate 4 items.  This would generate over 1,000 

pounds of food for families in need this holiday 

season.  Please bring you donations to your 

child’s classroom or to the school office.   
 

Board of Trustees Meetings are held once a month on 

Tuesdays.  The next meeting will be on December 6th at 

7:00pm at the Berryessa District Office Main Boardroom.  

All community members are encouraged to attend.  The 

following is a list of Board meetings for 2016-2017: 

January 17th, February14th, February 28th, March 14th,  

April 11th, May 23rd,  June 6th and June 20th. 
 

 

NO SCHOOL – WINTER BREAK 

DECEMBER 19, 2016 TO 

JANUARY 2, 2017 

SCHOOL RESUMES ON TUESDAY, 

JANUARY 3, 2017 

          HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY HOLIDAY! 

                                       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How to Get to School on Time and still have breakfast. 

The morning rush can be stressful for both parents and 

children.   

■ Discuss the problem as a family and schedule a 

meeting when you don’t have to rush.  Talk about the 

different things that need to happen in the morning.  Make 

a list and post it in a place where it is visible to your child. 

■ For additional motivation, develop a reward 

system for your child for being ready on time such as a 

sticker or a points chart, etc.  Over the long term children 

can work for rewards like a special breakfast, time to play 

a game with a parent or other special treats. 

■ Involving your child in solving the problem can 

help him or her understand the importance of getting ready 

on time.  A less stressful morning can be the start of a 

better day for the whole family. 

 

 

No PTA meeting for the month 

of December.  The next meeting will be  

January 11, 2017 at 7:00pm. 

School Site Council Meeting will be on 

December 7th at 6:00pm. 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Nov. 28 - Dec. 2  Book Fair 

Dec.   1    6:30-7:45pm Scholastic Book Fair  

                6:30-8:00pm Christmas in the Courtyard, 

                          and Evening with Santa  & Mrs. Claus  

                1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts (begin session II 

                                                                       in room 17) 

           2   8:30-2:30 Wood, Goossen, Krenz to SJSU 

                9:00-1:30 Hofmann, Tran, Oh, Ho to Children’s 

                                Discovery Museum 

           5-9   Second Harvest Food Drive 

           6   7:00pm Board of Trustees Meeting at D.O. 

           7  12:15pm Safety Patrol Mtg. – room 21 

                6:00 pm SSC Meeting in room 18 (No PTA Mtg) 

          8   Hearing Test for Grades K, 2, 5 and SAI 

               1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts in room 17 

          9   7:30-4:00 Wood, Goossen, Krenz to S.F. 

        15    1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts in room 17 

        16   Student of the Month Assembly 

                     8:45am  Kinder, 1st and 2nd grades 

                     9:45am  3rd, 4th and 5th grades 

                     Early Dismissal at 1:00pm 

Dec. 19-Jan. 2   NO SCHOOL – Winter Break 

Jan.    5   1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts in room 17 

           11  6:00pm School Site Council Meeting in rm 18 

                 7:00pm PTA Meeting in room 18 

           12  12:15pm Safety Patrol Meeting in room 21 

                 1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts in room 17 

           13  California Wildlife Assembly 

           16    NO SCHOOL – Dr. King Day 

           17    7:00pm Board Meeting at District Office 

           19    1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts  

           20     Student of the Month  

           26     1:10-2:10 Young Rembrandts                                                      

  



  Laneview Newsletter Three Points                       December 2016 

1. Parent Teacher Conferences: I would like to take this time to thank all parents for attending their child’s conference 

last month.  It is important that school and homework together to support the education of our children.  Together we 

provide a stronger educational foundation.  It’s not too late to set-up an appointment with your child’s teacher to review 

their report card.  

2. Wishing you a very Happy Holiday Season: Our staff would like to wish everyone a happy and safe holiday.  This is 

the time of year to spend time with family and friends, revisit family traditions and  rekindled friendships.  This is the time 

to look at all the good we have, especially our little ones that are happy being who they are.  

3. No school from December 19, 2016 to January 2, 2017.  SCHOOL RESUMES ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 3, 2017.  

 Have a Happy and Safe New Year........The Laneview Staff 

        ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Puntos importantes del boletín de Laneview                  Diciembre 2016 

1. Conferencias de padres y maestros:Por este conducto quiero agradecer a todos los padres por acudir a 

las conferencias de sus niños el mes pasado. Es importante que la escuela y los padres trabajemos juntos 
para apoyar la educación de nuestros niños. Juntos proveemos una base más fuerte. No es demasiado tarde 
para una tener una cita con el maestro de su niño para revisar la boleta de progreso. 

2. Deseándoles una muy feliz temporada de festividades:Nuestro personal les desea felices y seguras 
festividades. Esta es la temporada para pasarla con familiares y amigos, celebrar tradicionales familiares y 
reavivar amistades. Este es el tiempo para ver todo lo que tenemos especialmente a nuestros pequeños que 
son felices siendo quienes son. 

3. No habrá clases del 19 de diciembre, 2016 al 2 de enero, 2017. LAS CLASES SE REANUDARÁN EL 3 DE 
ENERO, 2017. 

       Deseos para un feliz y seguro año nuevo….. El personal de Laneview 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Điểm tin quan troṇg trường Laneview  - Tháng 12, năm 2016 

 

1.      Hôị Thảo Phu ̣Huynh và Giáo Viên 

Nhân dip̣ đây tôi xin cảm ơn tất cả các phu ̣huynh đã đến tham dự buổi hop̣ cùng giáo viên của con em quý vi ̣
trong tháng vừa qua. Điều quan troṇg là nhà trường và gia đình cùng hợp tác để hổ trợ viêc̣ hoc̣ tâp̣ cho trẽ 
con của chúng ta. Cùng nhau chúng ta chu cấp môṭ nền giáo duc̣ vững chắc hơn. Vẫn chưa muôṇ để quý vi ̣
xin heṇ găp̣ giáo viên của con quý vi ̣để tham khảo hoc̣ ba.̣  
 

2.      Chúc quý vi ̣mùa lễ vui vẻ  
Nhân viên chúng tôi xin chúc moị người môṭ mùa lễ vui vẻ và an toàn. Đây là thời gian để chung vui cùng gia 
đình và baṇ bè, xem laị truyền thống gia đình và tình thân hửu. Đây là thời gian để nhình laị những gì chúng ta 
có, đăṭ biêṭ là các con em chúng ta vui vẻ với bản thân của ho.̣  
 

3. Trường đóng cửa nghi ̉từ ngày 19 tháng 12 năm 2016 qua đến ngày 2 tháng Giêng năm 2017. TRƯỜNG 
SẼ HỌC TRỞ LẠI NGÀY 3 THÁNG GIÊNG NĂM 2017.  
 
Kính chúc môṭ Năm Mới vui vẻ và an toàn........Nhân viên của trường Laneview 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 



 

 

Laneview  校訊重點   2016 年 12 月份 

1.  家長教師會議 

我想藉此機會感謝所有家長上個月來參加孩子們的會議。  學校和家庭共同支持我們孩子的教育是

很重要的。我們一起提供了更强的教育基礎。現在與您孩子的老師安排預約檢討他們的成績報告

仍然爲時不晚。 

2. 祝您們有個愉快的節日假期 

我們的工作人員祝大家有一個快樂和安全的假期。這是一年中與家人和朋友，重溫家庭傳統和重

新激發友誼的時刻。這個時候應該看看我們所擁有的美好事物，特別是我們的小朋友，他們是那

麽地快樂。 

3. 12 月 16 日星期五的放學時間是下午 1:00， 請家長準時來接孩子。 

2016 年 12 月 19 日– 2017 年 1 月 2 日放寒假， 學校關閉。 

2017 年 1 月 3 日星期二重新返校上課。 

                                                   祝您們有一個快樂和安全的新年........ Laneview 工作人員 
 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

Tatlong Kritikal na Puntos 

Palihan ng Laneview Para sa Disyembre 2016 

 

1.   Mga Pagpupulong ng Magulang-Guro     

Nais kong kunin ang pagkakataong ito upang pasalamatan ang lahat ng mga magulang sa pagdalo ng 

komperensya para sa kanilang anak noong nakaraang buwan. Mahalaga na ang paaralan at ang bahay ay 

magkasamang magtrabaho upang suportahan ang ating mga anak. Magkasama tayong magbibigay ng mas 

malakas na pundasyong pang edukasyunal. Hindi pa huli na kayo ay makipagtipanan sa guro ng inyong 

anak upang marebisa ang report kard.  

 

2.  Binabati ko kayo ng labis na Masayang  Bakasyon nitong Panahon 

Ang aming kawani ay nais bumati ng masaya at ligtas na bakasyon sa lahat. 

Ito ay oras ng taon na mag-ukol ng oras kasama ang pamilya at mga kaibigan, muling dalawin ang mga 

tradisyon ng pamilya at pag-alabin ang pagkakaibigan.  Ito ay oras din upang balikan ang mga kabutihan 

na mayroon tayo, lalong-lalo na sa ating mga masayang kabataan.  

 

3. Walang pasok mula sa Disyembre 19, 2016 hanggang Enero 2, 2017. 

            ANG PAARALAN AY MAGBUBUKAS SA MARTES, ENERO 3, 2017. 
 

Nawa’y kayo ay magkaroon ng Masaya at Ligtas na Bagong Taon! 

Mga kawani ng Laneview  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
              



 

The next School Site Council meeting will be held on Wednesday, Dec. 7, 2016 at 

6:00pm.  If you would like to attend and need an interpreter, please call (408) 923-1920. 

 

Nuestra próxima junta del Concilio Escolar llevará acabo el Dec. 7, 2016 at 6:00pm. Si 

usted desea atender y necesita interprete por favor llame al (408) 923-1920, 

 

Buÿi hÿp kÿ tiÿp cho Hÿi ÿÿng Nhà Trÿÿng sÿ là vào ngày Dec. 7, 2016 at 6:00pm.  Nÿu 

quí vÿ muÿn tham dÿ và cÿn ngÿÿi thông dÿch, xin gÿi (408) 923-1920. 

 

No PTA meeting for December. 
 

 

Upcoming Events 

Our 5th grade students are preparing for their intense science study week at 

Walden West.  This is the annual 5th grade Science Camp trip.  We encourage 

every 5th grade student to attend especially since it is directly related to the 5th 

grade curriculum.  This year the cost per student is $280 and is scheduled for 

May 23-26, 2017.  We have until February 1, 2017 to verify if we have 

sufficient funds to attend.  We welcome donations to sponsor students to help 

us reach our goal to send all 65 students to camp. 

 

 

Please call the district hotline 

923-1901 (Chinese) 923-1902 (Spanish) 923-1903 (Vietnamese) 

Somebody will get in touch with you to deliver the essence of the document. 

 

  923-1901 

 

 

Si desea ayuda adicional, por favor llame al teléfono de asistencia en español al 923-1902 y alguien se 

pondrá en contacto para darle la información esencial del documento. 

 

Nʺu quĨ vˆ cʢn sο gi¼p Ľέ ņʾ hiʾu rΜ hʅn vʼ nhνng vŁn ki˂n Ľ« Ľʇαc gέi vʼ nh¨ Xin gΚi sΞ 
hotline cεa hΚc khu tʜi 923-1903 sʸ c· ngʇΫi gi¼p qu² vˆ hiʾu nhνng Ľiʼu cΞt yʺu cεa vŁn ki˂n. 

 

 

 

Lost and Found 

Is your child missing any clothes?  The lost and found collection is located across from 

room 9.  Please have your child check if they are missing an item.  Any remaining clothes 

will be given to a charity during our winter break. Be sure to mark your children’s jackets, 

sweaters, lunch boxes, etc. with their names.   
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

School closed for Winter Break 

December 19, 2016 – January 2, 2017 

School resumes Tuesday, January 3, 2017 

Friday, December 16th is adjusted schedule - 1:00pm dismissal 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

La escuela cierra para las vacaciones de invierno. 

Del 19 de diciembre, 2016 al 2 de enero, 2017 

Las clases se reanudarán  el 3 de enero, 2017 

El viernes 16 de diciembre el horario es ajustado- la salida será a la 1:00 pm 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Nhà trường đóng cửa nghỉ Winter Break (Mùa Đông) 

Ngày 19 tháng 12, 2016 - Ngày 2 tháng Giêng, 2017 

Trường se ̃hoc̣ trở laị thứ ba, ngày 3 tháng Giêng, 2017 

Thứ sáu, ngày 16 tháng 12 giờ hoc̣ sẽ sửa đổi - ra về 1:00 giờ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

12 月 16 日星期五的放學時間是下午 1:00， 請家長準時來接孩子。 

2016 年 12 月 19 日– 2017 年 1 月 2 日放寒假， 學校關閉。 

2017 年 1 月 3 日星期二重新返校上課 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Ang Paaralan ay sarado para sa panahon ng Taglamig 

Disyembre 19, 2016 – Enero 2, 2017 

Ang Paaralan ay muling magbubukas sa Martes ng Enero 3, 2017 

 

Sa Biyernes, Disyembre ika- 16 ang talaan ay isasaayos- 1:00 n.h. labasan 
 

 

 

 

   



Happy Holidays ð December 2016  

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 28   Book Fair 29   Book Fair 

 

 

 

 

 

30   Book Fair 1   Book Fair  
1:10-2:10pm  

Young Rembrandts 
in room 17  

(Session II begins) 

 

6:30-8:00pm Book 
Fair, Christmas in 

the Courtyard, Santa 

2   Book Fair 

9-1:30 Hofmann, 

Tran, Oh, Ho to 

Children’s 

Discovery 

Museum 

 

 

3 

 

4 5  
Second Harvest 

Food Drive 

 

6 
Second Harvest 

Food Drive 

 

7:00pm Board  

of Trustees Mtg 

7 
Second Harvest 

Food Drive 

 

Safety Patrol 

Mtg in room 21 
 

6pm SSC Mtg 

NO PTA Mtg 

8   
Second Harvest 

Food Drive 
 

Hearing Test for 

K,2,5,SAI 
 

1:10-2:10pm  
Young Rembrandts  

 

9  
Second Harvest 

Food Drive 

 

7:30am-4:00pm 

Wood, Krenz, 

Goossen to S.F. 

Pier 43-1/2 

10  

 11 12 

 
13 

 

 

. 

 

 

14 

 

 

 

 

15 
 

 
 

1:10-2:10pm Young 

Rembrandts  
 

16  

Student of the 

Month  

      Assembly 

8:45  K,1,2 

9:45  3,4,5 

Early Dismissal 

at 1:00pm 

 17 

 

 18 19 

NO 

SCHOOL 

 

 

20 

NO 

SCHOOL 

 

21 

NO 

SCHOOL 

 

 

22 

NO 

SCHOOL 

 

23 

NO 

SCHOOL 

 

 

 24 

 

 

 

 25 

 

  Christmas Day 

 

26 

NO 

SCHOOL 
 

27 

NO 

SCHOOL 

 

28 

NO 

SCHOOL 

29 

NO 

SCHOOL 

30 

NO 

SCHOOL 

    

 

 31 

 

 

 

Jan 1 

 New Year’s Day  
Jan 2 

NO 

SCHOOL 
 

Jan 3 

Return to 

School 
 

 
 

Jan 4 

 

 

 

 

Jan 5 

 

 

 

Jan 6 
 
 

 

 

Jan 7 
 

 

 


